
 

 

              

   

 

 
Dear Community Members, 
Week Seven has come to a close and we begin the planning phase for the last three 
weeks of Term Two. These next few weeks will see us undertake an NCVISSA Winter 
Sport’s Carnival, a St Mary’s School Cross Country Carnival and the Mid-Year Report will 
be sent home. Our students in Year 3.4 and 5.6 are also busily preparing for the 
Geraldton STEM Showcase later in the year. 
 
As we are beginning to experience cooler and wetter weather, particularly in the 
mornings, we ask that parents consider sending their child to school with their school 
jacket or jumper. Please ensure that these are clearly labelled with your child’s name as 
these uniform items are often easily misplaced once they are taken off during the day. 
Even in the cooler months, all students are required to wear a hat during playtime. 
Please ensure that your child’s hat comes to school each day and that it is clearly 
labelled. 
 
Please visit the Office should you require any school uniform items. 
 
Sacrament of Confirmation 
Congratulations to the following students who received the Sacrament of Confirmation 
on Saturday 27 May: 
 

Anna   Clancy  Sunnie       Ruben 
William S  Blake   Grady       William T  
 
Thank you to Delilah, who came to assist and support her classmates. Delilah received a 
special blessing from Bishop Michael. 
 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, Tayva will receive the Sacrament of Confirmation on 
June 25. We wish Tayva all the best for this celebration. 
 
Kathy Corvi - Resignation 
It is with a sad heart I must advise the school community that Kathy is resigning from her 
cleaning position at St Mary's School to take up a new job opportunity at IGA, 
Northampton. Kathy has been the school cleaner for 5 years and has worked tirelessly to 
ensure the school is kept clean and hygienic. Kathy should be particularly applauded for 
her dedication during the COVID-19 pandemic. Kathy will be sorely missed at school. 
 
St Mary’s School will now look at employing a new cleaner. Please feel free to express 
your interest or forward any potential candidates who may wish to apply for this vacant 
position. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Week 8  

Parent Teacher Interviews Begin 

 

Wed 14 June SAC Meeting 6pm 

 

Fri 16 June NCVISSA Lunch 

Orders Due Yr 3-6 

 

Week 9  

 

Fri 23 June NCVISSA Winter 

Carnival Yr 3-6 

 
 Blue Light Disco 

RSL Hall 5-7pm 

 

Week 10 

 

Mon 26 June NGALA Helping 

Children Manage 

Emotions 

Workshop 9.15am 

 

Fri 30 June Faction Cross 

Country Carnival 

10am 

Term 3 

Week 1 

Mon 17 July STAFF PD 

 NO SCHOOL 

 

Tues 18 July Term 3 

Commences 

REMINDER 

Online LUNCH 

ORDERS need 

to be in by 

10AM please. 



 

 

From  Mr Love cont… 
 
Bridie Teakle and Sarah Mazzuchelli 
St Mary’s School welcomes Bridie Teakle and Sarah Mazzuchelli as new Education Assistants. Both have a very strong connection with 
our school and will be valuable assets to the school staff. Welcome Sarah and Bridie to the team! 
 
2024 Kindy Enrolments 
St Mary’s School is currently accepting 2024 Kindy enrolments.  If you have a son/daughter who is turning four by 30 June 2024, please 
collect an Enrolment Application Pack from Beth or Verity in the School Office.   
 
Additionally, if you have family members or friends who are looking at schools for their own child/ren, please let them know we offer 
obligation free enrolment tours. 
 
Fruit of the Spirit – Patience 
We again focus on the Fruit of Patience this week: 
 

Have patience, God is not finished yet.  
(Philippians 1:6) 

 
St Paul reminds the Philippians to be patient in God as they are made in the likeness of God and His plan has already been carved for 
them.  
 
Mid-Year Reports 

Teachers are currently very busy writing and editing reports that capture the learning journey your child has embarked on during 

Semester One. The purpose of these reports is to identify and communicate areas for celebration as well as areas for future 

development. Reports in Years PP-6 measure student progress using an A-E grading scale, with a C grade indicating that students are 

meeting the ‘at target’ point for their respective year level in each of the learning areas.  

 

To ensure that parents and carers are fully informed prior to these reports being sent home, teachers will be arranging meetings with 

parents and carers of students who have not reached this desired target in the English and Mathematics learning areas. Mid-Year 

Reports will be sent home on Thursday 29 June. If you have any concerns or queries regarding your child's School Report, please 

arrange a mutually convenient time to meet with your child's classroom teacher. 

 

Allergy Aware School 
A reminder that St Mary’s School is an ‘allergy aware school’. The foods that are particularly dangerous for some of our students 

are nuts and pesto. We ask that students do not bring these foods to school in their lunch boxes. 
 
Presbytery Remembrance Garden Official Opening 

Last week, the school community and Northampton community gathered to officially open the STMs Presbytery Remembrance Garden. 

It was wonderful to have the key figures in the inception of this space join us. A huge thank you to the Rotary Club of Batavia Coast for 

their significant contribution to this space becoming a reality. 

  

We also welcomed back Mr Will, whose words of solidarity with the rebuilding post Seroja continue to ring true.  

 
Good News Story 

This week’s good news story is sent to the staff who are regularly assisting in the Breakfast and Books Club. This initiative requires our 

staff to go above and beyond their normal duties of responsibilities. These include, but are not limited to: Collecting supplies from 

Geraldton, setting up, preparing and serving breakfast and cleaning up afterward. This is another example of our core value, Teamwork, 

actively being lived out within our school. Thank you! 
 

Take care, 
 

Brett 

https://www.facebook.com/BataviaCoast?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXRundyOpMXrYlkrwg8R4AyRtfxQ8zuqtOeDIxZR9tpGUmagizy3U5KM2zB1UaoXS3bu2ycdP2Iuvj1ZjTRRqBRMFiFwS6rGnnGHmD4XY52lrCk02iLl2c2Hg88MIitvr659IGaeHlbkloZjTg0kLQ1gYE6Z8x2EsFjxcbwppI_9EgV20gIfAY_grzYzgyPavY&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

 

Term Dates 2023            
Term 2 
Wed 26 Apr Commences 
Fri 30 June  Finishes 
Term 3 
Tues 18 July Commences 
Thurs 21 Sept Finishes 
Term 4 
Tues 10 Oct  Commences 
Fri 8 Dec  Finishes - Students 
 

Pupil Free Days 2023 
Mon  July 17 Staff PD Day 
Friday  Sep 22 Staff PD Day (TBC) 
Mon Oct 9  Staff PD Day 
 

Public Holidays 2023 
Mon Sept 25 King’s Birthday 
Mon Dec 25 Christmas Day 
Tues Dec 26  Boxing Day 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
19 June Amelie  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 

Rats are the animal that can 
survive the longest without 

water and can go one month 
without directly consuming 

water! 

 

DID YOU 

KNOW? 

An average Australian family 

produces around 400 

kilograms of waste materials 

annually!  

 



 

 

Change to Sport Uniform Days 
Due to the recent change of our Health & PE Teacher, students will now need to wear their sport uniform on 

Thursdays and Fridays. 

 

COVID Tests 
We still have plenty of COVID Tests available in the office. Please come and see our office staff or phone the school on 
99967100 if you would like some. 

 

Helpers required for NCVISSA Winter Carnival and Faction Cross Country Carnival 
Thank you to those parents who have already offered to help at The NCVISSA Winter Carnival on Friday 23rd June 
and/or The Faction Cross Country Carnival on Friday 30th June. We still require more parent helpers for both events.  
If you can be a parent helper on either of these days, please complete and return the tear off slip at the end of this 

newsletter or contact the school office. If your child will not be attending on either day, please inform the teacher as 
soon as possible as teams have already been finalised. 

Please also fill in both forms at the end of this newsletter and return to the school office, informing us whether 

your child/ren will be returning to school after each carnival. 
 

A LUNCH ORDER FORM for the Winter Carnival has been sent home to students in Years 3-6. Please ensure it is 

returned to the school office with money enclosed no later than Friday 16 June 2023. 

 

 
PARISH NEWS 
The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi)– Year A 
When we eat the flesh of Jesus and drink his blood in Eucharistic communion, we share in his very life, a life poured out for all on the 
cross. As we gratefully receive this food of eternal life, we are called in turn to pour out our lives in loving service to our brother and sisters. 
Sequence:        Behold the bread of angels, sent 

      For pilgrims in their banishment, 
        The bread for God’s true children meant, 
        That may not unto dogs, be given: 
        Oft in the olden types foreshadowed; 
        In Isaac on the altar bowed, 
       And in the ancient paschal food, 
             And in the manna sent from heaven. 
 
 Come then, good shepherd, bread divine, 

                        Still show to us thy mercy sign; 
 Oh, feed us still, still keep us thine; 
 So may we see thy glories shine 

In fields of immortality; 
 
O thou, the wisest, mightiest, best, 

 Our present food, our future rest, 
 Come, make us each thy chosen guest, 
 Co-heirs, of thine, and comrades blest 
 With saints whose dwelling is with thee. 

 
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on June 22nd at 5pm in the staff room of St Mary’s School. 
Our Aged and Sick; Pray for Pope Francis, Fr. Robert O’Bryan, Fr. Brian Ahearn, Fr. Larry Rodillas, Win & Ray Bowman, Nell Cripps, Col 
Constantine, Jean Williams, Paul Leeson, Jo Mattens, Betty Thompson and all the residents of Brookview 
Our Dead: Please remember in your prayers the soul of Lawrence Drage whose anniversary occurs this week.. 
The Old Convent is finally about to have the long-awaited repairs with the expectation of the works to be completed sometime in August. 
At the May Parish Council meeting a decision was made to ask of the parish community and the general public to offer their ideas for what 
The Old Convent could be used for and if there is any interest in the managing of a community venture. The Hawes Heritage Committee 
are presently formulating a plan to raise funds to operate a continuum maintenance account for all of the Hawes Heritage buildings. Up 
until the damage caused by TC Seroja the maintenance program for The Old Convent was in the care of the Parish Council as funds were 
collected from budget accommodation.  Notwithstanding the many grants that were implemented on the upgrading of the storm water 
control, the verandah decking and balustrade which are the external visual repairs. The St. Mary's Parish Council look forward to receiving 
feedback on what the wider community would like to see The Old Convent used for as it gets a new lease of life. You can contact Peter by 
email peter.cripps@bigpond.com 

 

 

mailto:peter.cripps@bigpond.com


 

 

Congratulations to the following Merit Certificate Winners for Term 2 Week 5! 
Year K/PP  Serah 

Serah, I am so proud of the effort you have been putting into your schoolwork. You are trying to focus on your learning every 

day. I love how hard you are working at your reading, you are really starting to be able to hear 

sounds and read words! Your retell of the story of Jarius and his daughter, in Religion, was 

fantastic!   

   Tait 

Tait, I love the way you approach your learning! You always try your best and are constantly 

looking for new things to learn. I have enjoyed listening to you reading to me and am looking 

forward to doing lots more reading and writing with you. Your lovely, polite manners and great 

attitude make you a fabulous class member and we are all glad you are in our class. 

   Bailey 

Welcome to St Mary’s School, Bailey, you have made a great start in our classroom. It’s good to 

see you have already learnt lots of our class routines and are trying to join in with our activities. I 

love the way you are always ready to have a go at whatever learning activity we are doing. We 

are all glad you are in our class! 

Year 1/2  Cohen 

Cohen, congratulations on a great first half of the year. You are a student I can always rely on to 

be responsible, and you continue to show initiative when completing classroom tasks. You are an 

attentive listener on the mat, with beautiful manners. Your gentle personality makes you a popular friend, and you work 

collaboratively with all your peers. You are a kind and caring student who demonstrates empathy towards others and is always 

willing to lend a helping hand. Your positive attitude towards your Literacy tasks is admirable. Continue to shine, Cohen! 

   Harry 

Harry, you have had an outstanding year so far! I have been extremely 

impressed with your enthusiasm for learning, and you have continued 

to impress me with how quickly you pick up new skills. Not only are you 

a super-star reader, but you have advanced in your spelling skills, 

moving up to the Year Two lessons. Your writing tasks also continue to 

improve every day. Your cheeky grin and positivity brightens our 

classroom. It’s wonderful to have responsible role models in our 

classroom who can inspire and motivate others. Harry, your progress is 

impressive and you should be proud of your hard work. Well done! 

   Peyton 

Peyton, you are a responsible and detail-orientated learner who has 

been making great progress. You continuously follow instructions that 

are given, proving to be a super-star role model for other students. You 

are a quiet achiever, who puts every ounce of effort into all your tasks. 

You are a diligent, respectful, and kind student who always contributes 

positively to our classroom environment. Peyton, you are a gem and a 

delight to teach in the classroom. Keep up your fabulous efforts!  

Year 3/4  Daniel 

This is to give a big shout-out to Daniel, who joined our school recently and has totally rocked it! Daniel has effortlessly fit right 

into our class, showing off an impressive work ethic and an eagerness to soak up knowledge. From day one, Daniel has been a 

shining star, actively participating in class activities and always ready to take on new challenges. We couldn't be more thrilled to 

have such a dedicated and enthusiastic learner in our midst. Keep up the fantastic work, Daniel! 

   Oakley Q 

This is to certify that Oakley has been crushing it in Mathematics, especially in addition and subtraction! Oakley’s hard work and 

determination have been off the charts. She’s been acing those tricky math problems with precision and rocking the math units 

like a true champ. I am seriously impressed by Oakley’s passion for learning and her ability to tackle challenges head-on. Keep 



 

 

up the amazing work, Oakley! You’re a math whiz in the making, and we can’t wait to see what you conquer next!  

   Harry 

Presented to Harry, our very own environmental superhero! Harry’s passion for 

tackling climate change and reducing carbon emissions is simply incredible. 

Through his STEM project, he has shown a deep interest in combating this 

global issue by planting trees in the desert. Harry’s dedication and innovative 

thinking in finding solutions to environmental challenges have left us in awe. 

His project not only demonstrates his knowledge of STEM but also highlights 

his commitment to making a positive impact on our planet. Harry, you are a 

true champion for the environment, and we are honoured to have you as part 

of our community! 

 

Year 5/6   Riley 

For demonstrating a strong passion for Mathematics. Your proficiency in 

working with fractions of an amount is exceptional. You have shown great skill 

in applying fractions to real-life scenarios, and your efforts are commendable. Riley, you complete all classroom tasks quickly 

and on time. Thank you for actively participating in classroom discussions. Your thoughtful insights and contributions add depth 

and enrich our understanding of topics. Keep up the excellent engagement! Well done, Riley! 

   Delilah 

For demonstrating a much improved work ethic over the past couple of weeks, especially with your effort towards your Saint’s 

project. You showed dedication with your presentation and informed me interesting facts on St Catherine of Bologna. You should 

be proud of your commitment towards your research. Delilah, you are beginning to embrace new learning experiences and relish 

in challenges. I saw this last week during Mathematics when completing fraction tasks. Keep up this dedication toward your 

learning for the rest of the term and year. Way to go, Delilah! 

 

Principal Certificates  Charlie W, Bella 

Lexile Certificates  Hudson, Isla W, Nate, Harry C, Pat, Jemima 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

Pre-Primary Art Fun  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The wonderful Mrs Box is shaving her head 

to raise money for the Leukaemia 

Foundation! 

Help her raise as much as possible for this 

amazing cause by donating using the QR 

code above or follow the link below! 

http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/melaniebox 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmy.leukaemiafoundation.org.au%2Fmelaniebox&data=05%7C01%7Cverity.harriman%40cewa.edu.au%7C01ee5e2eb3fa4b367d1408db5b5a10ea%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C638204214667453449%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=20uT9oQTyZM%2Bl371BSht2aUSQtqsAPqwzsInK3fd678%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

NCVISSA WINTER CARNIVAL 

Friday 23 June 2023 

At the conclusion of the carnival my child/ren__________________________________ 

Will be returning to school on the bus 

OR 

    Will be collected from the carnival 

 

  I can help with the following on this day. (Please circle) or ring the school office 99967100. 

SOCCER  COACHING  UMPIRING  SCORING 

Signed __________________________ 

Family Name ____________________ 

FACTION CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

Friday 30 June 2023 

At the conclusion of the carnival my child/ren____________________________________ 

Will be returning to school on the bus 

  OR 

Will be collected from the carnival 

 

I can be a parent helper and help man the course. 

    I can help with the BBQ   

 

Signed ___________________________ 

Family Name _____________________ 

 


